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Minutes of Meeting
February 21, 2018
Meeting opened at 9:00 a.m. In attendance were Chair Paul Thompson, Board Member Bill Giancoples, Health Agent Deborah Rogers, and Health Inspector Virginia Bacon. Board Member Dana Shuttleworth was absent. 

This is a special meeting to review the current Georgetown Local Tobacco Regulations.
Ron Beauregard from NE Tobacco Collaborative presented a lot of new information to the Board, regarding tobacco industries, vapes, blunts, and flavored tobacco. He explained to the Board 137 Communities in the Commonwealth have changed the sales of tobacco products to the age of 21.   
It was brought to the Boards attention that the meeting was posted for Monday, February 21, 2018 instead of the correct date of Wednesday, February 21, 2018. The Board stated this meeting would be for gathering information only and that no decisions would be made until another meeting is posted accordingly.

Paul Thompson stated the purpose of the BOH is to protect the health and safety of the community. Therefore all the information provided today will be taken under advisement before final decision is made.
The new owner of The Pool Guy/Vape Store Stuart Egenberg voiced his concerns regarding the age of tobacco sales in the Town of Georgetown.  He stated he purchased the Pool Guy Store and came up with the idea to open a vape store to make some revenue during the off season of pool supply sales.  He is there every day, the pool store is separated from the vape shop and you must be 18 yrs. of age to enter the vape shop. He stated they Scan ID’s, and signs are posted throughout.  
Health Agent Deb Rogers explained that Stuart Egenberg emailed her last fall regarding any permits he would need to obtain from the Board of Health regarding the sales of Vapes. She contacted Ron Beauregard from the NE Tobacco Collation, who stated the Georgetown Tobacco Regulations only apply to sales of tobacco. In order for the Board of Health to regulate the sales of any nicotine products, vapes, e-cigarette or other electronic devices that do not contain tobacco, the Local Tobacco Regulations would need to be updated to include these products. 
Board of Selectmen Doug Dawes stated it would be nice if the State of Massachusetts decided on the age to buy tobacco/nicotine products so that it was the same restrictions throughout the Commonwealth. 
Director Dennis Lane from the Retailer Responsible Retailing Organization stated you can send an 18 year old to Afghanistan but they can’t buy tobacco products.  He also stated if someone under the age wants tobacco products they can have someone else purchase it for them or purchase it right on line. The problem is not the age of the sales; it’s the responsibility of the retailer to make sure they are not selling to under age. The secret is compliance. 
The Board thanked everyone for their concerns and stated they are taking all information under advisement. They will be reviewing the current tobacco regulations along with the drafted copy from Town Counsel and recommendations from the NE Tobacco Collaborative.
Meeting Adjourned at 10:13a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon

___________________

Paul Thompson – Chairman

____________________









Dana Shuttleworth - Member    






____________________

Bill Gianacoples – Clerk        
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